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Corrigin Tidy Towns members at the roadside clean-up  
on Sunday 20th September 



 

 

CEO’s  
Corner 

 
I have been fortunate to have been out 
of the office and visiting  various towns 
across the wheatbelt lately.  It has 
been a great opportunity to gain new 
ideas and see how other communities 
have dealt with issues or overcome 
problems. 

As always, it is nice to come home and 

be reminded of the great place that 

Corrigin is to live and work.  It has 

been nice to receive feedback that the 

town is looking great and presents a 

welcoming and friendly face to visitors. 

 

Hidden Assets 
The COVID 19 pandemic has seen us 

become more focussed on our local 

and state bubble and it has forced us 

to change our perspective on many 

aspects of our life including what we 

value, where we work, how we holiday.  

We are now looking closer to home for 

work, recreation and holidays. 

Our fellow West Australians have been 

out in force with a steady stream of 

caravan and campers visiting the 

wheatbelt  and admiring our natural 

wonders.  Wildflowers, rocky outcrops, 

crops ready to harvest and vast night 

skies. It has been a welcome boost to 

our local tourism and hospitality 

businesses.   

This has got me thinking about the 

human wonders we have in our 

community and the wonderful people 

we have in our communities.  I have 

also been thinking about the hidden 

talents that might be in our community 

that we don’t even know about, or are 

yet to discover.  Who are our budding 

artists, authors or entrepreneurs?  

Who are our woodworkers, 

photographers, scientists or computer 

programmers? 

What opportunities might be just 

waiting to be unveiled if only we know 

what talents we had right under our 

noses. 

So while we are still in these strange 

COVID-19 times now might be just the 

right time to share your talents in your 

local community, and see where it 

takes you, and how we can benefit our 

local community. 

 

Caravan Park  
This week we farewelled John and 

Gwenda Reynolds and welcomed 

Trevor and Mareese Dyer as the new 

operators of the Corrigin Caravan 

Park.  In addition to the changes in 

management, the caravan park is 

about to undergo some renovations 

and we are looking forward to starting 

work very soon on a new ablution 

block.   

There will be quite a bit of disruption 

over the next few months but future 

visitors to the park will enjoy much 

better facilities and hopefully the word 

will spread quickly that Corrigin is a 

great place to visit. 

 

Road Funding Bonus 
The CEO, Manager of Works and 

Leading Hand Construction attended a 

workshop for local governments 

involved in the Wheatbelt Secondary 

Freight Network Project Stage 1 

Priority Projects on Thursday 3 

September 2020 at Jurien Bay.  The 

Shire of Corrigin recently received 

confirmation that the Rabbit Proof 

Fence has been approved for $2.5m 

funding in the coming year.  The 

purpose of the meeting was to 

understand the road design standards 

and expectations as well as the 

indicative budget and technical 

aspects of the project. Following the 

meeting a site inspection was held on 

the Jurien East Road Project to gain 

an appreciation of the magnitude of 

the scope and plant that will be 

required for future projects. 

Please contact me on 9063 2203 or 

email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  

if you have any questions or queries. 

 

Natalie Manton  
Shire of Corrigin 

Chief Executive Officer  

w w w . c o r r i g i n . w a . g o v . a u  

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

2020 
COUNCIL  
MEETING  

DATES 
 

20 October 
17 November 
15 December 

 
Council meets on  
the third Tuesday  

of the month,  
except January.  

Meetings commence  
at 3pm in Chambers  

and interested  
members of the public  
are welcome to attend. 

Des Hickey 

 

Spring is certainly upon us with the 
abundance of wildflowers and the start of the 
hay fever season for many. We have noticed 
the lack of rain for the start of Spring, but 
there is nothing we can do but make the 
most of what we have. This has enhanced 
the start of the hay season for many.  
Last week I travelled through the northern 
wheatbelt back roads to see a picture of 
wildflowers and beautiful crops, but the 
outstanding exhibit was a line of Wreath 
Flowers on the side of the road between 
Goodlands and Wubin. 
With the end of the winter brings an end to 

the winter grading (maintenance) programme. This has been enhanced 
by the maintenance crew to improve the way our roads are delivered to 
the public. Well done to the works crew and as we know the 
programme is a large commitment to be done during the winter, we still 
have a distance to go to improve our road surface to the required 
profile. 
Part of the new legislation for councillors is that they are required to 
complete Councillors training. It is very pleasing to see the councillors 
are very close to completing all of the modules required, a commitment 
that has taken many hours at home and in council chambers to 
complete. 
The State Emergency Relief Committee (SERC) has developed a 
range of promotional resources for the purpose of generating 
community awareness of how to access financial counselling and 
emergency relief. The State Government has also announced 
Incentives for Seasonal Work in Regions. If you require any further 
information on either of these programmes please contact the Shire 
office for further information. 
Until our next line of notes, stay safe and enjoy our wonderful 
community. 
Cr DES HICKEY Shire President 

MESSAGE FROM SHIRE PRESIDENT 

SHIRE OF CORRIGIN COUNCILLORS 
Cr Des Hickey SHIRE PRESIDENT 9063 2455 0428 751 024 muirton@treko.net.au 

Cr Michael Weguelin DEPUTY PRESIDENT  0400 190 221 igacorrigin@bigpond.com 

Cr Matt Dickinson 9063 2189 0428 632 013 matt.dickinson@agimplements.com.au 

Cr Janeane Mason 9063 2138 0417 095 804 janeane.mason@elders.com.au 

Cr Rick Gilmore  0427 481 104 fgilmore@bigpond.com 

Cr Sharon Jacobs 9065 2042  0439 988 029 sharonjacobs1956@outlook.com 

Cr Scott Coppen 9063 2277  0439 958 399 scott@corriginhotel.com  

mailto:muirton@treko.net.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:igacorrigin@westnet.com.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:matt.dickinson@agimplements.com.au
mailto:janeane.mason@elders.com.au?subject=Corrigin%20Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:fgilmore@bigpond.com?subject=Councillor%20Enquiry
mailto:sharonjacobs1956@outlook.com
mailto:scott@corriginhotel.com


 

 

LOOK WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 

CORRIGIN TOWN HALL REOPENS 

In October last year our historic Town Hall was closed for some much 
needed restoration work to the ceiling and cracking throughout the 
hall and stage area. Now that the building works have been 
completed, the hall, foyer and toilets painted, floorboards oiled and 
new lighting installed, we are pleased to be able to reopen the 
Corrigin Town Hall back up to the community. It's great to see the 
Badminton players and little Ballerinas already putting it to good use. 
Contact the Shire office on 9063 2203 for any function and event 
bookings or visit the website www.corrigin.wa.gov.au 
 

WELCOME TO THE CORRIGIN CARAVAN PARK  
On the 22 September we saw the handover and signing of a 3 year 
lease between the Shire and new managers, Trevor and Mareese 
Dyer. Over the last 15 years the Corrigin Caravan Park has been 
managed and operated by long-time locals John and Gwen 
Reynolds, who have enjoyed welcoming visitors to our town since 
2005. We thank them for their years of dedication and commitment. 
Both are looking forward to slowing down and having more time to 
relax, get a few jobs done around the house and perhaps take up 
bowls! Mareese and Trevor said they are excited about their new 
venture and the opportunity to meet people and promote Corrigin and 
the region. With the Shire to start building a new Caravan Park 
ablution block and amenities very soon, we look forward to 
welcoming more travellers when they #WanderOutYonder 
 

TOURISTS WOWED BY CORRIGIN WILDFLOWER DRIVE  
We love receiving great feedback about our local attractions. Recent 
visitors Jon and Linley Dodd were kind enough to share their 
experience with us.  
"We visited Corrigin a few weeks ago and were amazed at the 
wonderful variety of wildflowers, including everlastings and a number 
of different orchids we saw along the wildflower drive and around the 
rifle range and on some of the road verges! They are a real asset to 
the Shire and a treasure to the State. The guide is extremely useful to 
the wildflower gurus and the casual tourists. Robin Campbell and the 
Corrigin Community Resource Centre deserve congratulations on this 
production. Since visiting we have recommended a number of friends 
to include Corrigin as a stop on their way to Hyden and other more 
advertised attractions, to check out the wild flowers. We consider you 
could use the wildflowers more, as a tourist attraction. We look 
forward to future visits." 
 

TIDY TOWNS AWARDS 2020 ENTRANT  
From March until November dedicated Corrigin Tidy Towns members 
generously volunteer their time to help keep our town always looking 
beautiful, with regular roadside clean-ups and busy bees. As the 
Shire committed to undertake a number of main street upgrades and 
general improvements to the townsite and outlying attractions over 
the last 12 months, it seemed a fitting year for Corrigin to enter the 
Keep Australia Beautiful WA Tidy Town Sustainable Communities 
Awards 2020. Judges visited us on Thursday 24 September to 
assess our local initiatives in the ‘General Appearance’ and 
‘Community Action & Wellbeing’ categories and we escorted them 
around our amazing town and community.  
If you aspire to a litter free WA and are interested in getting involved 
with the Corrigin Tidy Towns, simply join the friendly volunteers for a 
couple of hours at a Sunday morning busy bee, more helpers and 
hands are always very welcome!  

http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

For the latest updates and news LIKE us on our facebook pages  
Shire of Corrigin and Corrigin Community Resource Centre (CRC) 

LOOK WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING 

ADULT LEARNERS WEEK 2020  
Thank you to everyone that came along to the Kokedama Workshop 
during Adult Learners Week at the Corrigin CRC on Wednesday 2nd 
September, especially Rachel from Birds of Minerva (and her able 
assistant Brady). They did a wonderful job teaching everyone the art 
of how to make Kokedamas and a big mess.! #ALW2020 
 

THE CORRIGIN WILDFLOWER DRIVE NEW SIGNAGE 

Spring is the perfect time to take a trip along the Corrigin Wildflower 
Drive and see the vast array of beautiful and unusual wildflowers and 
orchids out on show at the moment. The entrance is located opposite 
the Corrigin Dog Cemetery, 5km west of town and is clearly marked 
with new information signage. The drive takes you on a one way 
track through the nature reserve and up to the Scenic Lookout, with 
panoramic views of surrounding farms and bushland. With warmer 
weather here, why not plan to take a look this weekend. 
 
WORK PLACE LEARNING AT THE CORRIGIN CRC  
During September, Emma Valli participated in Work Place Learning 
at the Corrigin CRC. Emma helped us with a variety of office 
administration tasks and we enjoyed having her here. We wish Emma 
all the best.  
 

MAIN STREET REFRESH FOR ALL TO ENJOY  
You may have noticed that the main street has recently undergone a 
refresh so we’re ready for visitors and tourists during the spring 
wildflower season. Buildings have received a face-lift and gardens 
rejuvenated, providing a warm welcoming atmosphere. The new 
planter boxes, benches, bollards and bins have received many 
positive comments from locals and visitors. It's great to see the new 
trees bursting into flower and we look forward to the usual colourful 
display in the Lawton Rose Garden.  
 

CALLING FOR LIFE 
MEMBERS... 

Did your Sporting 
Club or Community 
Group award any Life 
Memberships during 
2019?  
We are seeking your help, 
as Council would like to 
recognise these dedicated 
members of our community. 
Please call Kirsten Biglin on 
9063 2203 or email: eso@corrigin.wa.gov.au  
Thank you for your assistance 

https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/
https://www.facebook.com/CorriginCRC/
mailto:eso@corrigin.wa.gov.au


 

 

  

Corrigin Indoor Pool 
Closed for Training  
From Tuesday 6 October the 
Indoor Pool will be closed for staff 
training and reopen to the public on 
Tuesday 13 October 2020 

While replacing parts in the 50 year 
old filtration system at the Corrigin 
Swimming Pool, the main filter and 
pipes were found to be more 
damaged than expected and require 
a major upgrade to a more advanced 
and efficient system.  

The work to install new sand filters, 
pump, chlorinator and piping will 
commence in early October and take 
approximately four weeks to 
complete. Unfortunately the opening 
date of the 50m pool is likely to be 
delayed until mid-November, a little 
later than usually scheduled.  

The indoor heated pool is still open 
as usual and we will keep you 
updated on the progress of the new 
filtration system for the outdoor pool.  

‘Like’ the SHIRE OF CORRIGIN 
Facebook Page for all the latest  
pool updates 

Corrigin Swimming 
Pool Filtration  
System Upgrade 

POOL NEWS & UPDATE 

https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/
https://www.facebook.com/Shire-of-Corrigin-218803268205734/


 

 

Sign Up today for a  

WA Containers for Change  

Scheme ID 

The roll-out of the WA Containers for Change Scheme 
is fast approaching, and as of the 1st October 2020 you 
can receive a 10c refund for your eligible containers!  
 

To receive your refunds electronically; simply sign up 
for a scheme ID, nominate a bank account, and the 
refund will be deposited via electronic funds transfer 
(EFT) when you quote your ID number at the drop-off 
point!  
 

SIGN UP TODAY via this link https://
consumer.containersforchange.com.au/
create-account…. 
 

Refunds of cash will be available  
at the Corrigin Refund Point from 
Saturday 17th October 2020 for 
up to $20 (200) containers in one 
transaction.  

From Saturday 24 October 2020, the new Corrigin 

Refund Point will be located at 8 Goyder Street. 

Cash refunds will be available and appointments 

for large drop-offs can be arranged. 

https://consumer.containersforchange.com.au/create-account?scheme=WA&fbclid=IwAR0S0SLF9PdsnwXJQHkOyw6RpFk7cHCvRfGvgd0F8ww4zyK_urCgGbprDtg
https://consumer.containersforchange.com.au/create-account?scheme=WA&fbclid=IwAR0S0SLF9PdsnwXJQHkOyw6RpFk7cHCvRfGvgd0F8ww4zyK_urCgGbprDtg
https://consumer.containersforchange.com.au/create-account?scheme=WA&fbclid=IwAR0S0SLF9PdsnwXJQHkOyw6RpFk7cHCvRfGvgd0F8ww4zyK_urCgGbprDtg


 

 

 

 

Dog and Cat 
Registrations 
are now due... 
 

Don’t forget that all dogs and cats must be 
registered with your local Shire. In addition to 
avoiding potential fines, registered pets can be 
more quickly reunited with their owners if they 
become lost. If you haven’t already done so, call 
into the Shire office to pay your pet registration 
fees. All pets must be registered before 31 October 
2020. 
• Under the Dog Act 1976, all dogs over 3 months of age 

must be microchipped and registered before 31 
October. Your dog will be required to wear a collar and 
registration tag, to ensure easy identification and return 
to you if they become lost. 

• Under the Cat Act 2011, all cats over the age of 6 
months of age must be sterilised, microchipped and 
registered before 31 October. Your cat will be required 
to wear a collar & registration tag, to ensure easy 
identification and return to you if they become lost. 

• Proof of sterilisation along with microchipping details 
must be presented when registering your pet(s) 

• On the spot fines can be issued for failing to register, 
microchip or sterilise your pet(s) 

• On the spot fines of $100 per offence can be issued for 
noncompliance under the “Acts”. 

Further information on Responsible Dog & Cat Ownership  
is available on the Shire of Corrigin website or contact the 
Shire office on 9063 2203. 

RESPONSIBLE PET OWNERSHIP 

Being responsible for your pet protects you,  
your pet and members of the community. 

REGISTRATION FEES:  
UNSTERILISED DOG CAT 
1 Year $50 N/A 

3 Years $120 N/A 

Lifetime $250 N/A 

STERILISED DOG CAT 
1 Year $20 $20 

3 Years $42.50 $42.50 

Lifetime $100 $100 

Pensioners receive 50% discount on Registration Fee.  

Droving / Farm Dogs receive 25% discount on  
Registration Fee. 

https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/ranger-services-cats-dogs.aspx


 

 

Stevenson 
Scholarship  
for further 
education 
 
APPLICATIONS 
NOW OPEN  
 
The Stevenson Scholarship was 
established by the late Edna 
Stevenson (a former resident of the 
Shire of Corrigin) to promote and 
advance the education of the 
residents of the Shire of Corrigin. 
Stevenson Scholarships are 
administered by the Trustees of the 
Edna Stevenson Trust.  
 

Eligibility  
Stevenson Scholarships are 
available to students who are 
residents of the Shire of Corrigin and/
or whose parents or guardians are 
not able to provide sufficient financial 
assistance for the student to achieve 
a tertiary education.  

 

Resident Status  
Residents are defined as:  
(a) A person residing in the Shire of 
Corrigin at the time of applying for 
the Stevenson Scholarship.  
(b) A former resident of the Shire of 
Corrigin (of not more than two years 
absence) who was a student at a 
school in the Shire of Corrigin for at 
least three years whose immediate 
family resides in Corrigin.  
 

Student Status  
Students must be enrolled in and 
attending any of the following:  
(a) Corrigin District High School  
(b) Any government run senior high 
     school in Western Australia  
(c) An agricultural high school or 
college in Western Australia  
(d) A TAFE college in Western 
Australia  
(e) A university in Western Australia  
 

Scholarships  
Scholarships provide financial 
assistance to help cover the costs of 
text books, enrolment fees and 
course fees at approved educational 
institutions.  
The following amounts are indicative 
only, lesser or greater amounts may 

be awarded depending on the course 
of study and financial need:  
• SECONDARY STUDY  

up to $2,000  
• TERTIARY STUDY  

up to $5,000  
Scholarships are awarded for one 
year periods. Scholarship recipients 
may apply for further scholarships on 
a year by year basis.  
 

Forms & Closing 
Dates  
Application Forms are available from 
the Shire of Corrigin office at 9 Lynch 
Street, Corrigin. Phone: 9063 2203 

or Email shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au  

Applications will be accepted at any 
time during 2020 for consideration by 
the Trustees. It is anticipated that the 
trustees will meet on the following 

date.  

Monday 9 November 2020 
 
Applications need to be submitted 
one (1) week prior to the meeting 
date to be considered within the 
agenda of that meeting.  
Late applications will be considered 
at the next meeting. 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Stevenson%20Scholarship%20Application%20enquiry


 

 

From Friday 25th September, events with 
more than 500 people that require local 
government approvals will need an approved 
COVID Event Plan as part of the process.  

More information can be found by 
visiting www.wa.gov.au/covideventplan  

SAVE THE DATE 

Friday  

11 December 2020 

CORRIGIN PARK 

PARTY 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wa.gov.au%2Fcovideventplan%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR1vbYii1_aQYra451pAM6fL1WEKN5juyAMG0vKhvyGK1ofx3rEigBlvKCE&h=AT2os_W0NRE-74xd7saIhXmtTEAP9cywyxnVEPj5Do-fO6wVrG6Qi1gO3dm1GOKCxYTpyFaptwCNjtpBr1qHVzUMxMjd3HA_cJjKAIGxSGbPz


 

 



 

 

Nominations NOW OPEN 



 

 

https://XEROCORRIGIN.EVENTBRITE.COM.AU 

https://XEROCORRIGIN.EVENTBRITE.COM.AU


 

 

Enabling WA children to 
participate in community 

sport and recreation 
KidSport enables all Western Australian children aged 5-18 years with a valid Health Care or 

Pensioner Concession Card, to participate in community sport and recreation, by offering them 
financial assistance of up to $150 per calendar year towards club fees.  

This can be used across multiple sports, so ask your clubs today! To find out more about 
KidSport and applying online, visit the Department of Sport & Recreation website, 

www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/kidsport 

ELIGIBLE 

YOUTH AGED 

5-18 YEARS 

CAN ACCESS 

FINANCIAL 

ASSISTANCE 

UP TO 

$150 
TOWARDS CLUB 

FEES FOR KIDS! 

www.rdawheatbelt.com.au 

http://www.dsr.wa.gov.au/funding/individuals/kidsport
http://www.rdawheatbelt.com.au


 

 

 

HARVEST / MOVEMENT OF VEHICLES 
BAN TEXT MESSAGING SERVICE   

Harvest Bans are put in place by the Bush Fire Control Officers.  
To register for SMS notifications of Harvest Bans via your mobile 

phone, call the Shire office on 9063 2203 or Email: 
shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au with your name and mobile number.  

Don’t leave it until a fire is in progress to call  
and ask us for this service.  

HARVEST BAN INFORMATION LINE  
(08) 9063 2999 

It’s time to be  
bushfire ready… 
 

RESTRICTED BURNING, FIRE BREAKS  
AND TEXT MESSAGING SERVICE 

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
19 September 2020 to 31 October 2020 
BURNING PERMIT REQUIRED 

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD 
1 November 2020 to 15 February 2021 

NO BURNING PERMITTED  

RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
16 February 2021 to 15 April 2021 

BURNING PERMIT REQUIRED 

NO BURNING PERMITTED ON DAYS 
WHEN VERY HIGH OR GREATER 

FIRE DANGER IS FORECAST 

Fire weather information is available at 
www.bom.gov.au or by listening to the  

ABC Regional Radio 

FIREBREAKS are to be cleared and free from all inflammable material on  
or before 31 October 2020, up to and including 15 April 2021.  

Further information on Bushfire Control is available on the Shire website  
www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/bushfire-control.aspx 

 HAVE YOU CHANGED YOUR  
MOBILE NUMBER? 

Call and let us know so we can  
update our text messaging  

service database. 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Request%20for%20Harvest%20Ban%20SMS%20Service
http://www.bom.gov.au
https://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/council/services/bushfire-control.aspx


 

 

Enrol now for the Corrigin VacSwim 2020/2021 program at www.education.wa.edu.au/vacswim  
Program  Number of 

Days 
Lesson 
Length 

Dates Enrolments 
close 

Standard 
price  

Concession 
price 

December  
2020 

7 days 45 minute 
lessons 

Friday 18 December 2020 to 
Thursday 24 December 2020 

Sunday 1 
November 
2020 

Single $30 
Family $81  

Single $20 
Family $54 

January  
2021 

8 days 45 minute 
lessons 

Tuesday 29 December 2020 to 
Friday 8 January 2021 
(no lessons Friday 1 January 
2021) 

Sunday 8 
November 
2020 

Single $30 
Family $81 

Single $20 
Family $54 

http://www.education.wa.edu.au/vacswim


 

 

Shire of Corrigin 
9 Lynch Street 
P: 9063 2203 
F: 9063 2005 
E:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au 

Corrigin CRC 
55 Larke Crescent 
P: 9063 2778 
F: 9063 2779 
E: corrigin@crc.net.au 

CORRIGIN WASTE TRANSFER STATION HOURS 

Monday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Wednesday 10:00am - 2:00pm 

Friday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Saturday 10:00am - 3:00pm 

Sunday 9:00am - 12:00pm 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

1 September - 31 October 
Citizen of the Year Awards 2020  
NOMINATIONS NOW OPEN 
 
19 September- 31 October 
Restricted Burning Period 
 
3 October 
Container Deposit Refund Point Open 
@ Corrigin Waste Transfer Station 
 
11 October 
Tidy Towns Busy Bee. Meet 8am @ Rotary Park 
 
12,13,14,15 October 
Pre Harvest Breakfasts, 7.30am - 9.30am  
 
19 October 
XERO Workshop @ Corrigin CRC  
 
20 October 
Council Meeting @ Shire of Corrigin  
 
20 October 
Practical Driving Assessments 
@ Shire of Corrigin  
 
2 November 
2nd Rates Instalment payment due 
 
11 December 
Corrigin Park Party 2020 
SAVE THE DATE 

mailto:shire@corrigin.wa.gov.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry
mailto:corrigin@wn.com.au?subject=Website%20Enquiry

